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Question: 
 
Mr HILL: You then made a series of recommendations. You said:  
The accounting standards need to provide greater clarity and properly cover SCF to ensure 
that accounts cannot be manipulated, particularly to mask cash flow issues and insolvency. 
But your specific dot points under that didn't recommend a change to the accounting 
standards. They said that the board should provide further education on guidance notes. Do 
you have any update on the response that you've received? Is that an issue that you've 
continued to pay any attention to. I don't mean this as a criticism. Did you do the report—  
Mr Billson: I'm not sure we've got anything back on that. We can check, though. 
 
 
Answer: 
 
My Office has not received advice from the Australian Accounting Standards Board in 
relation to providing further education in guidance notes regarding disclosure of Supply 
Chain Financing programs. 
 
This is a matter that we continue to raise in appropriate forums. 
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